
 
 

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
3400 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC  20301-3400 

  
ENERGY, INSTALLATIONS, 
      AND ENVIRONMENT 

 
February 3, 2025 

 
Bridget Acland 
NextEra Energy 
700 Universe Blvd 
Juno Beach, FL 33408 
 
Subject: Mission Compatibility Certification Letter / ASNs: 2024-WTW-4850-OE to 2024-
WTW-4966-OE 
 
Dear Mrs. Acland,   
 

The Military Aviation and Installation Assurance Siting Clearinghouse (Clearinghouse) 
has reviewed the Mammoth Plains wind farm repower project in Oakwood, Oklahoma.  A 
mitigation agreement is in coordination between the Department of Defense (DoD), the 
Department of the Air Force, and NextEra to resolve concerns related to the project’s potential 
impacts on military operations and readiness.  In light of this agreement, the Clearinghouse 
found no adverse impacts to DoD missions in the area and has entered a determination of “No 
Objection with Provision” via the Federal Aviation Administration’s (FAA) Obstruction 
Evaluation / Airport Airspace Analysis system.   

 
Our response to the FAA included a notification that additional or taller structures which 

encroach upon radar line of sight may result in mission impacts that warrant further study. 
 
We encourage you to consult DoD well in advance of any expansion.  If you have any 

questions, I can be reached at robbin.e.beard.civ@mail.mil. 
 

Sincerely, 

Robbin E. Beard 
Deputy Director 
Military Aviation and Installation  
Assurance Siting Clearinghouse  

 
CC: 
Oklahoma Corporation Commission 
Oklahoma Aeronautics Commission 


